Wootton Fitzpaine Annual Parish Meeting 2016
Thursday, 14 April at Wootton Fitzpaine Village Hall at 7.00 pm
Minutes:
Present:  Peter Sharp, Anne Sharp, Marion Brooks, Francis King, Sue Bradbury, Jon Snook, Peter Mills, Debby Snook (secretary), John Bradbury (Chair)
Election of Chairman:  John Bradbury was unanimously elected as Chairman, proposed by Peter Sharp and seconded by Jon Snook.  He said he has been Chairman now for a number of years, felt it was time for a change.
Minutes of the last meeting:  The minutes of the last meeting were agreed, proposed by Marion Brooks and seconded by Anne Sharp.
Matters arising from the minutes:  Debby Snook confirmed that the playing field was covered by the public liability insurance of the Char Valley Parish Council up to £10,000,000.
Report on the activities of Char Valley Parish Council 2015/2016:  Debby Snook, Chair of Char Valley Parish Council gave the report.  The report is attached to these minutes, but a brief summary is as follows:-
Parish Council elections were held in May 2015, and 10 councillors were elected, with 2 vacancies, neither of which has been filled.  Debby Snook was elected Chairman in July 2015, because of the resignation of Ivan Gollop due to ill health.  We now have a new website www.charvalleypc.co.uk.  CVPC continues to fund the lengthsman and is also responsible for fingerposts in the parish (DCC is no longer funding the maintenance of these, but continues to retain ownership).  Three have been removed for refurbishment.  Meetings continue regarding improvements to the A35.  Progress is being made regarding the decision as to whether the CVPC goes ahead with a Neighbourhood Development Plan. The Five Bells at Whitchurch is starting to fund raise for a defibulator. There are still problems within the WDDC planning department which has resulted in delayed decisions on planning applications, and also delays in enforcement procedures.  The local plan for West Dorset is already under review, and there are questions about the amount of supply for new land for development.
Report from the Trustees of the Playing Field Committee: Jon Snook gave the report, a copy of which is attached to the minutes. The land for the playing field was left in the will of Diana Kennedy which also included some funds. There have been no withdrawals from the accounts with the Nationwide and the accounts have not been updated during 2014 and 2015, but there will be little interest to add. Debby Snook reported that the tree overhanging the old carpentry shed was due to be lopped on Friday, 13 May as requested by Elizabeth Fortescue, the owner.  Peter Sharp asked that any debris was to be removed prior to the Fete on 30 May. There was some discussion regarding the commercial letting of the playing field. 
Election of the Playing Field Trustees (as a sub committee of the Parish Council):  Jon Snook and John Bradbury are both willing to stand again.  Debby Snook will contact Nigel Chapman to confirm he is willing to stand again.  Elected en bloc, proposed by Anne Sharp and seconded by Sue Bradbury.
Best Kept Village Committee:  The report is attached to the minutes. Marion Brooks reported that we have entered for the 2016 competition, judging will start in May.  Last year we received second prize and a cheque for £100.  The churchyard and the village pound received the lowest marks.  It was decided that this year’s annual village clean up would take place on Saturday, 30 April starting at 10.30 am at the village hall. The account stands at £842.12.
Village Hall Committee:  Peter Sharp, chairman of the village hall, gave his annual report which is attached to the minutes. 
Wootton 2000 Group:  John Bradbury gave this report, which is attached to the minutes.  It has been an eventful year, with all the history documents, files, books and display boards moved from Guy Bryan’s house and stored at the Manor. A successful exhibition was held at the village hall in Ocotober 2015.  24 books have been sold this year, only 65 remaining to be sold.  A permanent home is needed for all the history documents.  Peter Sharp suggested that a photo competition could be held, at the harvest supper, so we had a continuing stream of up to date photos of the village and surroundings.  John Bradbury thanked Marion for her continued hard work for the Wootton 2000 Group.
Friends of St Paul:  Sue Bradbury told the meeting about the Friends’ lunch at the Manor to be held on Tuesday, June 28, which would also be combined with the celebration of the Queen’s 90th birthday.  The operatic event which took place in the church on 2 April had been very successful.
Residents’ discussion:  Anne Sharp said that at the fete on 30 May,  the village hall would be decorated with flags and balloons to celebrate the Queen’s 90th birthday. John Bradbury said that attendance at the village meeting was slightly down on last year and we needed to get more villagers involved.  He suggested a drinks event was organised and all the new people of the village were invited so we could tell them of all the events taking place in the village. This event to take place in June.  Bill Taylor to be contacted regarding the availability of the hall.  Peter Mills will still remain footpath officer but asked for some assistance.
Signed …………………………………………………………………………………..  Date ………………………….
